
 

  

DATE: January 30, 2025 
 
TO:  Board of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection 
 
FROM: Randy Romanski, Secretary 
 
SUBJECT: Approval of Statement of Scope for ATCP 94:  Petroleum and Other Liquid Fuel Products 
 
PRESENTED BY:   David Woldseth, Program and Policy Analyst, Division of Trade and 

Consumer Protection 
 
 
REQUESTED ACTION: 
 
At the Board meeting on January 30, 2025, the Department will request approval of the attached Statement of 
Scope, regarding Wis. Admin. Code ch. ATCP 94 relating to petroleum and other liquid fuel products. 
 
SUMMARY: 
 
At the December 12, 2024 Board meeting, the DATCP Board approved the Department to hold a preliminary 
public hearing and comment period on the Statement of Scope for ch. ATCP 94. The Governor had previously 
approved the Statement of Scope (SS 110-24) on October 31, 2024. The Department held the public hearing on 
January 7, 2025. The comment period started December 16, 2024, and ended January 10, 2025. During this 
period, the Department received only one comment, which was in support of the efforts to update ch. ATCP 94 
from the American Petroleum Institute.  
 
Wisconsin Stat. § 168.04(1) directs the Department to prescribe minimum product grade specifications 
for various forms of gasoline and kerosene, and it authorizes the Department to prescribe minimum product 
grade specifications for diesel fuel, fuel oils, and aviation gasoline. Wisconsin Stat. § 168.04(3) provides, 
"Except as otherwise prohibited in this section, rules promulgated under this section shall be in conformity with 
nationally recognized standards, specifications, and classifications, such as those published by ASTM 
International, the Society of Automotive Engineers, and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency." 
 
The department proposes to consider an industry request to amend Wis. Admin. Code ch. ATCP 94 to update 
its Section 200 and the standards incorporated by reference.  
 
 










